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Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

January 20, 1997 

Ms. Gina M. Ehler 

Advancement Officer 

Carroll College 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, WI 53186 

Dear Ms. Ehler: 

I am sorry that a long trip to Britain has delayed my thanking you for your letter of November 

25th regarding the Isabel and Alfred Bader Chemistry Scholarship at Carroll College. 

We set up that scholarship on a trial basis with the understanding that Carroll College would try 

to award it each year to a minority student. In our discussion we defined minority students as 
either Black or Hispanic. 

As you know, the chemistry department has not been able to find minority students in each of 

the years and of course, we understand the difficulties involved. 

Hence, we would like to discontinue the support of that scholarship. 

On a happier note I see that the Helen Bader Foundation, the President of which is my son 

Daniel Bader, has been able to fund a much more ambitious program at Carroll College, and 

I am confident that you will succeed in your efforts with that program. 

With all good wishes, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, # 

AB/nik 

cc: Mr. Daniel Bader 





November 25, 1996 

Dr. and Mrs. Alfred Bader 

2961 N. Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53211-3435 

Dear Dr. and Mrs. Bader, 

It is my pleasure to once again thank you for your support of Carroll's 
students, and to inform you about the recipient of the Alfred and Isabel 
Bader Scholarship for the 1996-97 academic year. 

As we conclude our sesquicentennial anniversary, we reflect upon our 
achievements, successes, and blessings. One of those blessings is the 

loyal benefactors of Carroll College. Since 91% of our students receive 
need-based financial aid, most would be unable to consider a private 

education without the generosity of individuals like you. 

We are grateful to you for your investment in Carroll's students. Best 
wishes for an enjoyable holiday season! 

Sincerely, 

Yr. Mt MWD 
Gina M. Ehler 

Advancement Officer 

100 North East Avenue Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 414-547-1211 





Isabel and Alfred Bader Chemistry Scholarship 

Recipient’s Name: 
Class Standing: 

Major: 
Home Town: 

Interests: 

Carroll College 1996-97 

Robin Rueth 

Freshman 

Chem/Fitness Management 

Milwaukee 

Volleball/ Basketball /Softball 
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Scholarship Luncheon 

April 22, 1994 



SCHOLARSHIP LUNCHEON 

April 22, 1994 

WelCOMme tho eee ee eee Dr. Frank S. Falcone 

President 

"DerAnimalssAre Coming Wee ane eee Fenno Heath 

Sons of the Pioneers 

Invocation strane en ces The Reverend Susan Panek Polizzi 

Chaplain 

Luncheon 2...s.0-- Background music by harpist Jenny Druse 

Guest Speaker aetna eases estes cere tiaane cs Mr. Jack Reichert 

Trustee 

“Carroll Gollége Alma Mater =i... eco Henderson-Smith 

Sons of the Pioneers 

Student, Remarks i sects mcs rie tices se tite. Chad Hardy '94 

Closing Remarks aren. eee ec eee eee Dr. Falcone 

Many of Carroll’s scholarships exist only through the generosity of 

alumni and other friends of the College. Through their donations 

many students benefit from the excellent education Carroll offers. 

More than 80 percent of Carroll students require some form of 

financial assistance. 



NAMED SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS 

1993-94 

Endowed scholarships at Carroll currently account for 36 percent of the College’s 

$14,700,000 endowment fund. Scholarship recipients meet criteria agreed upon by 

the College and the donors. Criteria may include academic performance, major 

fields of study and leadership. Some scholarships are based upon need. There are 

currently more than one hundred named endowed scholarships at Carroll. 

John H. Alexander 

Charles W. Anderson 

Martha Love Andrews 

Willard Allen 

Leona Atley 

Thomas and Jean Badciong 

Laura M. Banting Memorial 

Ruth Bruhn Barney 

Alice Korn Barrette 

Laura Stroud Bartsch 

Bergstrom Student Aid 

Jennie Bletcher 

Harvey E. Boortz 

James Browning 

Katharine P. Bryan 

Becky Copper '94 

Jennifer Tibbett '95 

Sarah King '96 

Stephen Good '97 

Amy Schauder '94 

Daniele Dechamps '94 

Ryan Murray '94 

Maxine DeGroot '96 

Gina Diedrick '96 

Paul Lorentz '95 

Heather Conant '96 

Alicia Kamenick '94 

Darren Hoppa '94 

Bridget Burgermeister '96 

Kelly Evans '97 

Jennifer Tibbett '95 

James Van Grinsven '96 



Cheehawk 

Christ Presbyterian Church-Madison, 
Carroll/Columbia Nursing 

C. B. Clark 

Class of 1939 

Class of 1940 

Class of 1941 

Class of 1942 

Class of 1943 

Class of 1987 

Ellery W. and Doris J. Clayton 

W. D. Conner 

Dr. Lyman A. Copps Memorial 

Corabell Carlisle Corbett 

Leonard W. Coulson 

Sidney George and Nina Mary Crofts 

Mark Bertrand '97 
Cory Betzer '97 
Luke Christie '97 
Ginger Chronert '97 
Brian Dwyer '97 
Casey FitzRandolph '97 
Brian Goode '94 
Gerardo Perez '94 
Shawn Thielitz '96 
Jeff Valleskey '94 
Jennifer Verden '96 
Margaret Zei '96 
Mike Zummo '96 

Pang Vang '94 

Hans Dumke '94 

Sheryl Mueller '94 | 

Melissa Morton '94 

Amy Nachtwey '94 

DeAnna DeMuri '94 

Rachel Eisenbrandt '94 

Annemarie Arbogast '94 

Brandi Michel '94 

Joelle Wolf '94 

Jill Van Airsdale '96 

Jeff Thielke '95 

Carrie Bruss '94 

Carmen Cornejo '94 
Elizabeth Tietge '95 



Evelyn Howell Crook 
Educational Foundation 

Lloyd S. and Elizabeth J. Dancey 

Wm. C. Davidson 

John L. and Leda Davies 

Zac Davies 

Louis and Patricia Fletcher Dellios 

The Reverend Everett H. Delware 

Ronald J. and Wilma G. Dopp 

Dr. Frank E. Drew Memorial 

Robert and Roberta Brown Duckett 

Emmanuel Church - 
Howard Agnew Johnson 

First Presbyterian Church, 
Fond du Lac 

First Presbyterian Church, Neenah 

Katherine Allan Foster 

Cameron Winfield Fraser and 

Vivian Fraser Scuh 

Noah J. Frey Award 

William Arthur Ganfield 

Darcy Fechner '95 
Nithakone Insisiengmay '94 
Cynthia Ische '95 
Kathleen Kannass '94 

Mindy Lorenzen '94 
Sara Miller '95 

Sheryl Mueller '94 
Jason Roberts '94 

Jodie Schmidt '94 

Michelle Spiering '95 

Brian Nabak '94 

Jill Lorentz '96 

Tami Sardeson '96 

Thomas Fallin '95 

Suzanne Dentz '94 

Thomas Fallin '95 

Afrique Lowery '96 

Jason Jones '95 

Patrick Murphy '94 

Raphael Tahlman '96 

Jodi Williams '97 

Daniel Marcus '95 

Misti Swanson '95 

Karmen Beyer '95 
Debra Chuvan '97 

Chris Holmes '95 

Marla Powers '95 

Misti Swanson '95 

Ryan Murray '94 



John P. and Dorothy Andersen Gearns 

Ethel I. Gross 

Constance C. Grover 

Eunice E. Hahn 

Kathryn Court Hamilton 

Anne Barker Hardy Memorial for Art 

Haverstick Memorial 

Carrie Henbest 

Daniel W. Hoan, Jr. Memorial 

Mabel D. Holt 

Robert and Joanne Horst 

Glenn and Gertrude Humphrey 
Foundation 

Immanuel Presbyterian Church 

Janesville Foundation 

Joseph and Ethel Jensen 

Adah Jessup Johnson 

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Scott Johnson 

Journal Communications 

Clifford B. Juedes 

Adam and Luella M. Karl 

Donald Kehl 

Kristin Saeger '95 

Holly Sommer '96 

Carmen Badillo '96 
Tricia Kamphuis '94 
Connie Randow '94 
Julianne Sweda '93 

Kariann Zingsheim '94 

Thomas Fallin '95 

Mark Neufang '97 
Lisa Schmidt '97 

Angela Kinney '94 

Tim Marshall '97 

Michelle Braun '95 

Kathleen Colin '94 

James Hogan '94 

Sonja Colenso '95 
Daniel Marcus '95 

Ernest Bivins '94 

Brian Elliott '97 

Melissa Morton '94 

Jason Fenner '97 

Jason Fenner '97 

Kim Patterson '94 

James Peltier '95 

Kathleen Colin '94 

James Haasser '94 

Lori L. LaBombarb '94 



Jean Kilgour 

Kohler Foundation 

John W. and Mildred J. Konig 

Wally Lemm-Trailblazer 

Martha Schneider Liessmann 

Ohland W. Liessmann 

Dorothy and Don Manecke 

Vaughn Marquis 

Ella Marsh 

Janet Davidson Martin 

Peter Martin 

M. Arthur and Vida Martin 

James S. Milch 

Mond! Brothers Student Aid 

Robert T. Morava 

Lydia Morgan 

N.F. Morley 

Neilsville Presbyterian Church 

Eugene L. Noth 

Sharon O'Malley 

Ray and June Owen 

Walter A. Peck Memorial 

Shelly Strause '94 

Debra Zorn '95 

Laura Farr '96 

Michael Sikma '94 
Henry Watzka '95 

Paul Piechowski '94 

Kelly Sleeter '95 

Ivan Garczynski '95 

Doug Kinsey OH 

Karen Duncan '95 ' 

Nicki Kramer '94 ° 

Patrick Noffke '95 

Melissa Kempfert '94 
Rachel Nommensen '95 
Cari Racine '94 

Robert W. Wardinski '93 

Kendra Moore '97 

Andrew Lamack '94 

Peter Beal '95 

Teresa Gross '95 

Amy Schauder '94 

Stefanie Klopp '96 

Cory Schneider '97 

Michael Sikma '94 

Cory Schneider '97 



Charmaine Fischer Ponkratz 

Quad/Graphics Inc. 

Eva Quaw 

Annie Rankin 

Ward L. Ray 

Reader’s Digest Foundation 

Jack F. and Corrine V. Reichert 

Gladys McKay Richter 

Ida Belle Ringling 

Alfreda Stallman Schlueter 

Scholarship Endowment - 
Capital Campaign 

Dr. Schol] Foundation Nursing 

Paul Schwab 

John C. Seidel 

S. F. Shattuck 

Barbara Smith Sheldon 

C.C. Smith 

Donald F. Smith 

Roswelle B. Soulen Memorial 

Lois Stair Memorial 

Rae Hodgin '96 

Chad Hardy '94 

Elizabeth Tietge '95 

Tanya Walton '95 

Jennifer Polzin '95 

Hans Dumke '94 

Steve Harris '95 
Jeanne Krimmer '94 
Kelly Lyon '96 
Amy Starich '97 

Tanya Walton '95 

Timothy Kohls '95 

Leah Schaut '95 

Jon Motquin '96 

Sheree Schweiger '95 

Sarah Beckett '95 

Mike Martorano '97 

Tim Bachman '96 

Sandra Staats '95 

Heather Engel '95 

Jereme Bohling '95 
Amy Johnson '95 
Daniel Peters '95 

Scott Anderson '96 

DeAnna DeMuri '94 
Karen Duncan '95 

Allison Krug '95 



Robert D. Steele Memorial 

David O. Stine 

Tom Stine Memorial 

Gilbert and Florence Stone 

Howard Tablot 

Carl and Alma Taylor 

Oliver C. Trampe 

Verhulst Foundation 

John D. and Esther S. Watson 

O. Wm. and Ella L. Wendt Memorial 

Dan C. and Sidney C. West 

Westminster Presbyterian Church, 
Milwaukee 

Westminster Presbyterian Church, 
Des Moines 

Llewelyn and Mary Williams 

Judge Allen D. Young 

Todd Braunschweig '96 

Ryan Flanigan '96 

Matthew Kurkiewicz '96 
Mike Riley '95 
Misti Swanson '95 

April Steines '96 

Julie Starzyk '96 

Jeff Urban '95 

Steve Hoppe '95 
Daniel Thom '94 

Tammie Guentherman,'94 

Shelly Strause '94 

Rachel Henry '97 

Reginald Radney '94 

Lee Large '94 

Bonnie Langston '97 

Sherri Hart '95 
Kim Mayer '95 
Lynette Rupprecht '94 

Kathryn Knecht '94 



CURRENT SCHOLARSHIPS 

Current scholarships are funded annually. In 1992-93 $74,890 was contributed to 

the Carroll College current scholarship fund. 

Norm and Louise Allhiser 

Alloy Products Corporation 

American Chemical Society 

Isabel and Alfred Bader 

Helen M. Bruens Memorial 

Carroll College Women's Club 

Christ Presbyterian Church-Madison 

Dow Chemical Company Foundation 

Electronic Tele-Communications, Inc. 

Farmers Insurance Group 
of Companies 

First Presbyterian Church - Kenosha 

Baby Joe Gans Foundation 

John Hsu 

IMA Waukesha Area Chapter 

Richard Jacobus Family Foundation 

Knutson Vending Co., Inc. 

Shelley Gregory '97 

Doreen Maurice '95 
Kristine Jambrek '95 

Judith Mitchell '96 
Kelly Diehn '95 

Eric Glad '97 

Debra Danihlick '94 
Barbara Keeler '96 

Sandra Shinkan 95 

Barbara Takle '96 

Katherine Edenharter '97 
Judith Mitchell '96 
Corey Schultz '94 
Michelle Spiering '95 

Dan Thom '94 

Jamie Alberts '95 
Kelly Sleeter '95 

Jodi Williams '97 

Reginald Radney '94 

Gregory Goral '96 

Hope Jennings '94 

Christopher Holmes '95 

Reginald Ivy '94 



Edna Louise Mason Trust 

Memorial Presbyterian Church, 
Appleton 

Milwaukee Foundation - 
Walter Jay and Clara Charlotte Damm 

Milwaukee Foundation - 
Joseph Derfus Memorial 

Milwaukee Foundation - 
Robert Hill Memorial 

Milwaukee Foundation - 
Herbert Palaith Fund 

Price Waterhouse 

Ida Belle Ringling 

Tenneco/JI Case 

Donald F. Tomasini 

UPS Foundation 

Waukesha Choral Union 

Jon Motquin '96 

Mike Zummo '96 

Regina Burlo '95 
Nicole Mell '95 
Nicole Vandertie '95 

Jennie Post '96 

James Baenen '97 
Jeffrey Houle '97 
Regina Luckett '97 
Michael Riley '94 

Dawn Lawien '94 

Amy Johnson '94° 
Kevin Steen '94 

Timothy Kohls '95 
Daniel Marcus '95 
Petronella McHenry '94 
Helene Meyers '94 
Julie Will '95 

Melissa Hodge '94 

Ryan Flanigan '96 

Scott Garner '96 
Kelly Lacount '96 

Kevin Morrissey '95 



Speakers and Entertainment 

ack Reichert has been a trustee of Carroll College since 1972. He 

J is Chairman, President and CEO of the Brunswick Corporation. 

Reichert did his undergraduate work at the University of Wisconsin- 

Milwaukee and completed the Advanced Management Program 

(AMP) at Harvard University in 1970. He received the Distinguished 

Alumnus Award at UWM in 1979 and has received numerous awards 

for both civic and corporate work. Reichert is a strong benefactor of 

student scholarships. 

had (Chip) Hardy is a senior from Menasha. He is a sociology 

major and a human services minor. Chip is currently the Assistant 

Complex Director in the Steele/Swarthout Hall. He is a founding 

father and an active member of Psi Sigma Chi Fraternity. He has been 

involved in the football program at Carroll for the past four years. He 

has also been a member of the college's track team for the past three 

years and has been captain of the team for the past two years. 

he Sons of the Pioneers is a men's choir which was established 

at Carroll in 1988 by Tom Ajack and Mark Aamot. Male 

choruses were common in Carroll's early years and this choir continues 

in this tradition. Students participating in this choir receive course 

credit and meet for rehearsals twice a week. Tom Ajack '87 is 

currently director of the group. Ajack teaches music at Randall School 

and is choir director at Southminster Presbyterian Church in Waukesha. 

Choir members include Brett Williams, Steve Good, Thomas Fallin, 

Joel Herbst, Will Patrick, Scott Wiemerslage, Steve Tennies, 

Mike Morgan, Patrick Jackson, Hans Schumacher. 

4 Fee Druse is a freshman from Greendale. She has played the 

harp for 10 years and is currently studying under Jerry Elliott at 

Carroll. Jenny is a social work major. 



Dr. Frank S. Falcone 

cordially invites you to attend 

a luncheon 

in appreciation of your support of the 

Carroll College Scholarship Program 

Friday, April 22, 1994 

Reception 

11:30 a.m. - Noon 

The Art Gallery 

located in the Campus Center 

Luncheon 

Noon - 1:30 p.m. 

The Stackner Ballroom 

Carroll College Campus Center 

The recipients of the scholarships 

have been invited to join you 

Parking adjacent to the Campus Center. 

Please enter off of East Avenue. 

Please reply with the enclosed card 

by Thursday, April 14, 1994 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

924 East Juneau, Suite 622 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

Phone: 414/277-0730 

Fax: 414/277-0709 

A Chemist Helping Chemists 

October 17, 1995 

Dr. Thomas Jones 

Carroll College 
Room 213 Lowery Hall 

100 N. East Avenue 

Waukesha, WI 53186 

Dear Dr. Jones: 

Ms. Diane Szydel visited me yesterday and inquired whether I would sponsor one Project Seed 

student at a cost of $800. My check is enclosed. 

I have little doubt that Ms. Szydel’s enthusiasm will persuade a number of Milwaukee companies 
to sponsor one or more students, and there are likely to be sufficient students. The great 

question is whether there will be sufficient mentors in the area. 

I would appreciate it if you or Ms. Szydel will let me know late next spring how many Project 
Seed One students were actually placed. 

With all good wishes, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

DR. ALFRED BADER 3924 
2961 N. SHEPARD AVE. 

AB/cw MILWAUKEE, WI 53211 Phe a nee 

PAY TO THE fs « 
oR OF 2 \ v8 ORDER OF CO ikaw, ai | $ COO OO 

A Gi 2 Q4h DOLLARS 

BAN Sone. Classic One™ 
+ Bank One, Milwaukee, NA 

Downtown Milwaukee Office 
Milwaukee,| Wisgonsin 53201 DP od ao 

MEMO - eek 

mHOP?SOOOO'F OS7H"OS5395 3924 
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4 Hacer 

Kast June< 

It was a pleasure meeting vou on Monday Oct loth 1 want to thank you tor spending time with 

me and for showing me your beautiful gallery. Most importantly, thank you for supporting my 

etforts to help the voung people of Milwaukee | am hoping that with the continued support trom 

people hike you that we can and wil make a difference in a young person’s ite. it you wouid like 

Iwill penodically send you information on our progress with Project Seed. Also uf at anytime 

| will contact Dr Thomas Jones who is the ACS Treasurer here in Wisconsin and intorm him that 

vou will be sending a check to sponsor a student next sunumer At your convemence could you 

please torward the check to 

Carroll College 

Roum 213 Lowery Hall 4 oP 1 

100 N East Ave cy |? 

Waukesha WI S53 15¢e 

[hank you again tor your support and J look torward to meeting you again Lf you Would need to 

contact me. my home number is 355-5842 or vou can reach me at Aldnch 273-3850 ext 5702. 

Diane Szyde! 

Project Seed ( coordinator 





Dr. Alfred R. Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

August 24, 1993 

Prof. Richard E. Bayer 
Department of Chemistry 

Carroll College 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

Dear Richard: 

Isabel and I spent most of the last three months in Europe, hence my long silence. 

I heard just before we left in May that you had not been well, and I hope that you 
have fully recovered. 

Also, I hope that you have received all of the spectra libraries which Aldrich sent you 
early in May. The enclosed rough draft of a chapter from my autobiography will 

explain how Carroll College got these books. 

All good wishes. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosure 





Office of the President 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

414/524-7246 

Fax 414/524-7139 

April 19, 1995 

Dr. Alfred R. Bader 

2961 N. Shepard Ave. 

Milwaukee, WI 53211-3435 

Dear Dr. Bader, 

On behalf of Carroll College | want to express my 

congratulations to you for your recent recognition by the 

American Chemical Society. The world is a better place 

because of your outstanding public service as both an 

eminent chemist and philanthropist. 

We here at Carroll feel fortunate to have you in our midst 

and appreciate being one of the benefactors of your 

generosity. Again, congratulations on your much 

deserved recognition. 

Sincerely, 

Erank S. ne 

Presiden 

we 
aK) printed on recycled paper 
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DR. ALFRED BADER ESTABLISHED 19061 

June 1, 1995 

Professor Richard J. Watkins 

Department of Chemistry 
Carroll College 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, WI 53186 

Dear Professor Watkins: 

In response to your letter of May 24th, Isabel and I have never helped with the acquisition of 

equipment, and I hope that you will understand. 

Beyond that, please also understand our discouragement about the prize in chemistry, which we 

have tried to establish at Carroll College. This was specifically for minority students, but 

clearly Carroll has not been able to find such students to come into chemistry. Of course, we 

understand that this is not in any way the fault of Carroll College. 

With all good wishes, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/cw 

By Appointment Only 

ASTOR HOTEL SUITE 622 
g24 EAST JUNEAU AVENUE 

MILWAUKEE WISCONSIN USA $3202 

TEL 414 277-0730 FAx 414 277-0709 





Carroll 
Colleee 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

414/547-1211 

Fax 414/524-7139 

May 24, 1995 

Dr. Alfred Bader 
2961 N. Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI 53211-3435 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

The Chemistry Department looks forward to strengthening our relationship 
with you by having you visit again next year. Students always enjoy 
hearing about the origins and development of Aldrich Chemical, and now 
that story can be reinforced by your new book. Dr. Michael Schuder will 
be making arrangements with you later in the summer. 

The department has been very active and productive this year. Our students 
have presented nine papers on their research at state and national ACS 
meetings. They have also formed teams to present chemical demonstration 
“Magic Shows” to over 1400 young people at Discovery World and local 
elementary schools. We are proud of their accomplishments as they receive 
fellowships and teaching assistantships to top graduate programs. 

One of our challenges as faculty is to continue to provide an atmosphere in 
which these talented young people can develop. That requires modern 
instrumentation. Acquisition of a Fourier Transform Nuclear Magnetic 
Resonance (FT-NMR) Spectrometer is needed to be able to determine the 
structure of organic molecules. It is the final instrument in our 1990-95 five 
year plan. While the NSF has funded half of this instrument and given our 
proposal glowing reviews, we are looking for the matching funds to 
complete this project. I am attaching a copy of the fund raising letter that 
was sent to our chemistry alumni. 

We are asking you to consider a gift of $5,000 toward this very important 
acquisition. While you once told me that you support “people, not things”, 
I am sure that you recognize that people must have some necessary things in 
order to be productive. For us, the FT-NMR falls into that category and 
keeps us competitive with the best liberal arts colleges in the state. 

We will look forward to hearing from you. 

Regards, 

he - Pas p
e GA es 

Richard J. Watkins 

Chair of Chemistry 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 
2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

April 29, 1994 

Professor Bud Hudson 

Department of Chemistry 

Carroll College 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

Dear Bud: 

As you are the professor in the chemistry department at Carroll College whom I 

know the best, I hope that you will understand why I am writing to you about the 

Bader Award in Chemistry. 

Last week we had the pleasure of having lunch with the scholarship recipients, among 

them Eric Glad, who won our scholarship. Eric is a likeable and intelligent fellow 

who will undoubtedly do well, but please note the description of the award. 

Is Eric the first recipient, or was there a recipient last year? 

Best wishes. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosure 
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urroll 
Colleee 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

414/547-1211 

Fax 414/524-7139 

February 28, 1994 

Dr. & Mrs. Alfred Bader 
2961 N. Shepard Ave. 
Milwaukee, WI 53211-3435 

ar ea 12 re A Dear Dr. & Mrs. Bader: 

I am happy to inform you that Eric Glad is the recipient of 

the Isabel & Alfred Bader Scholarship for the 1993-94 

academic year. 

Eric is a graduate of Milwaukee Technical H.S. He is a 

freshman majoring in Chemistry. Eric was admitted to the 

Honor’s Program in September, 1993. He is also a member 

of the Football Team. 

You will soon be receiving an invitation to Carroll’s 1994 

Scholarship Luncheon to be held on April 22nd. We hope 

you will be able to attend. 

Sincerely, 

edn 3 Dhoom 
Linda G. Thompson 
Director of Corporate 
and Foundation Relations 
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C A 0 R R ed Cr Oe ee vay 

: 16@ N. East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin §3186 

414-524~7235 

Your support of Carroll College helps sustain a strong educational environment. 

Your commitment to Carroll attracts qualified faculty and staff and a diver- 

sified student body, and provides for excellent academic programs. Thank you 

for your contribution. We hope you will continue to support Carroll annually 

Isabel & Alfred Bader Found Inc 

2961 N Shepard AVE 

Milwaukee, WI eonayreadl tl 

Restricted Current Scholarship Cash Gift $3,000.00 

Calendar Year Giving $3,000.00 

Gifts to the college are deductible for income tax purposes. 

Please KEEP this official RECEIPT for your records. 

Date Class Year Designation ID No 

03/19/93 RCUR eee 726 
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Ga roll 
Colleee 

Office of the President 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

414/524-7246 

Fax 414/524-7139 

March 22, 1993 

Isabel & Alfred Bader Foundation, Inc. 

2961 N. Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53211 

Dear Dr. & Mrs. Bader: 

Thank you for your generous gift of $3,000 to be used, 

$1,000 each year for Chemistry Scholarships for 

freshmen. We have very strong chemistry faculty and this 

gift will give freshmen students a better chance to have 

access to this independent college's fine education, small 

classes and balanced curriculum. 

| hope to have an opportunity to meet you both soon so 

that | can convey in person my appreciation for your 

support. 

Sincerely, 

LAS Ae 
i TKO) 

President 

FSF/aeb 

enclosure 

fom 
a ( 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Miltwaukee, Wisconsin 5321] 

March 1, 1993 

Prof. Richard E. Bayer 
Department of Chemistry 
Carroll College 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

Dear Richard: 

Thank you so much for your letter of February 23rd, but after all these years why 
the formality of calling me Dr. Bader? Must I think of you as Prof. Bayer? 

The award as set up is entirely satisfactory, and I hope that you will receive students 
who will succeed at Carroll. 

Our Foundation’s check for $3,000 to cover the first three years is enclosed. 

Could you please let me know each year the name of the student and which high 

school he or she came from, and then the next year how the student or students in 
the previous years have done. 

In 1995 let’s discuss how to proceed, but Isabel and I very much hope to have a 
chance to meet you and also to visit Carroll College before then. 

Thanks for all vour help. 
PRS ASAD AR ASAD AS ARAB AL ARAM ASASASARAANS ANANDA RH ARAL RR ARAM E AAA ASAR ADHD AAD AS ADAD AS AG RADAR ANDEADANER DS ASS ASE SLULLULESOPU rye LE L ore cr) : Ais a2: RAR DA a cL s ROAD R OARS ASEH AR DAARAZAA DR Ohms 
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FOUNDATION INC. 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

March 1, 1993 

Prof. Richard E. Bayer 

Department of Chemistry 
Carroll College 
100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

Dear Richard: 

Thank you so much for your letter of February 23rd, but after all these years why 
the formality of calling me Dr. Bader? Must I think of you as Prof. Bayer? 

The award as set up is entirely satisfactory, and I hope that you will receive students 

who will succeed at Carroll. 

Our Foundation’s check for $3,000 to cover the first three years is enclosed. 

Could you please let me know each year the name of the student and which high 

school he or she came from, and then the next year how the student or students in 

the previous years have done. 

In 1995 let’s discuss how to proceed, but Isabel and I very much hope to have a 
chance to meet you and also to visit Carroll College before then. 

Thanks for all your help. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosure 





Carroll 
Collese 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

414/547-1211 

Fax 414/524-7139 

February 23, 1993 

Alfred Bader 

2961 N. Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53211 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

Carroll College is pleased to be able to provide the Isabel 

and Alfred Bader Award as described. A Department of 

Education ruling prevents Carroll from offering an award 

exclusively for students of multicultural origins and 

hence the enclosed wording. The Award will become part 

of each student's financial aid package and Carroll will be 

responsible for providing the $1000 in each of the 

remaining three years of study at the College. 

As per our discussion, $1000 will be provided for each of 

the next three years. At the end of this three year period 

it is your intent to provide an endowment that would 

continue this award into the future. 

As you know, chemistry and Carroll have been my life for 

the last 35 years and we have worked together on many 

things over this time span. Your support has always been 

a stimulus to move forward in new directions. We thank 

you again for making the award possible and allowing us 

the opportunity to serve our community. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Richard E. Bayer 

Professor Emeritus of Chemistry 
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Isabel and Alfred Bader Chemistry Award 

The Isabel and Alfred Bader Chemistry Award will be given annually to an outstanding Carroll 

College freshman majoring in chemistry. Prospective students who meet the following selection 

criteria will be eligible for the Award: 

Graduate from one of following Milwaukee Public Schools: Alexander 
Hamilton High School, Custer High School, Milwaukee Trade and Technical 

School, Pulaski High School, Riverside University High School, Rufus King High 

School, South Division High School or North Division High School. Strong 

preference will be given to students who are African American, Hispanic or 

Native-American. 

Demonstrate significant academic potential as indicated by high school class rank 

and college entrance examination scores. Only those students who predict a first- 

year cumulative grade point average at Carroll College of 2.50 or better will be 

eligible for this Award. 

In the event that multiple candidates for the Bader Award are identified, selection of the 
recipient will be determined by the chairperson of Carroll's Department of Chemistry in 
collaboration with the Office of Admission. The $1,000 non-renewable Award will be 
administered through Carroll College's Office of Student Financial Services. 

The Isabel and Alfred Bader Chemistry Award will be presented for the first time to a freshman 

chemistry student enrolling at the College in the fall of 1993. 

Rebecca L. Sherrick, Ph.D. 

Vice President for Enrollment and Student Services 

Date 15 Mune 1943 





January 22, 1993 

Professor Richard Bayer 
Carroll College 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

Dear Richard: 

Iam sorry to have to tell you that I will not be able to see you on Thursday evening, 
February 11th. 

I am returning from a lecture tour in Florida on February 1st, and I will then call you 
to see whether we might get together for lunch at your convenience. 

You know that I have promised to set up a bursary for a minority student at Carroll 
College, and we can set up the mechanics when I see you. 

I would be uncomfortable not only at Mader’s, but in any setting where I felt put 
under pressure. Whatever Isabel and I have done--and we have established many 

bursaries, scholarships and prizes--has been because we really wanted to do it, and 
not because a group put us under pressure. I do hope you will understand. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

c: Mr. J. Frisch 





Carroll 
Collese 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

414/547-1211 

Fax 414/524-7139 

May 19, 1994 

Dr. Alfred Bader 
2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI 53211 

Dear Alfred: 

Thank you for your note of April 29, 1994 indicating that you had been able to 
join us at Carroll College for the Scholarship Luncheon. I am glad that you 
were also able to meet Eric Glad, the first recipient of the Isabel and Alfred 
Bader Chemistry Award. He is a very hard-working and pleasant student, 
though a bit on the quiet side. He is not, however, as you have noted, an ethnic 
minority. Why then, was he selected? 

As the freshmen students with declared chemistry majors were being reviewed 
last year during the selection of the first awardee, strong preference was given to 
those students who were African American, Hispanic, or Native-American. 
However, there were none who would have met the goal of demonstrating 
“significant academic potential.” Thus, we felt it was most important for this 
first selection to have a student who had a high potential for continuing in and 
likely finishing the chemistry major at Carroll. Eric, we felt, had this potential 
and met the other criterion of having graduated from one of the designated 
Milwaukee public schools. 

We were personally disappointed, as I am sure you and Isabel were, to not have 
the opportunity to meet all the desired goals of this award. Be assured that if we 
are to have the opportunity to select a second award winner, we will again make 
every attempt to match all desired criteria. However, as with many smaller 
schools, that is not always possible, especially with a program as challenging as 
chemistry. 

I look forward to talking with you further about your concerns, Alfred, and will 
call you within the week. Thank you again for your support of Carroll College. 
The books you donated to us are located in Lowry Hall for ready use by our 
students. 

Sincerely, 

Bud [eclonw 
Bud Hudson 
Chemistry Department 
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Carroll 
Colleee 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

414/547-1211 

Fax 414/524-7139 

February 7, 1994 

Dr. & Mrs. Alfred Bader 

2961 N. Shepard Ave. 

Milwaukee, WI 53211-3435 

Dear Dr. & Mrs. Bader: 

We have just begun our planning for Carroll College’s 1994 
Scholarship Luncheon. We enjoy this annuai opportunity to 
introduce our scholarship donors to the students who benefit 
from their generosity. We are hoping you will be able to attend 
this year. We are announcing the date early hoping that people 
will put it on their calendars and hold the day open. This year’s 
luncheon will be held on April 22nd. You will receive a formal 
invitation with a reply card in mid-March. In a few weeks we 
will be sending you some biographical information on the 
recipient(s) of your scholarship for 1993-94. 

We hope to see you in April. 

Sincerely, 

Pda & Mur Qa 
Linda G. Thompson 
Director of Corporate and 

Foundation Relations 

LGT:sl 
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Carroll 
Collese 

100 North East Avenue 

Waukesha, Wisconsin 53186 

414/547-1211 

Fax 414/524-7139 

October 27, 1993 

Dr. and Mrs. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI 53211 

Dear Dr. and Mrs. Bader, 

| am writing in regards to the generous scholarship you have funded 

through your foundation. We have awarded Eric Glad $1,000 for the 

1993/1994 academic year. 

Eric comes to Carroll from Milwaukee Trade and Technical School. 

He is a professional chemistry major and is currently enrolled in 

Calculus |, Fundamentals of Chemistry, Introduction to Sociology and 

Introduction to the New Testament. 

We will be having our annual scholarship luncheon in April, 1994, to 

extend our grateful appreciation to the scholarship donors, as 

yourselves, and to recognize the scholarship recipients. We will be in 

touch with you closer to that time to notify of date, place and time. 

| f you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 

524-7133. 

Most sincerely, 

<— wx ~ a ra eae 

Stacey L. Balsley ie 
Dir. of Information & Research 
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